
Pulaski Music Booster Meeting 
Monday, January 13, 2020 
Meeting called to order by PCSMB Vice President Kelli Birk at 7:05pm  
 
Treasurer’s Report (Helen Seiltz-PCSMB Treasurer) 

● PMB account balances are reported as- 
Checking: $35,384.88 
Money Market: $72,905.96 
Endowment: $3,507.00 

● Motion to approve the treasurer’s January report made by Sue Tengowski 
 seconded by Chad Lowery, motion approved. 

 
Secretary Report (Rachel Cheney-PCSMB Secretary) 

● Hard copy of the December minutes taken by Rachel Cheney were available for review. 
● Motion to approve the December minutes by Bill Larscheid seconded by Chad Lowery, motion 

approved.  
 
Directors’/Officers’ reports: 
Band (Mr. Busch-Director of Bands) Not present, information given by Band President Austin Kobylarczyk 

• Deposit of $100 for Summer Trip is Due Monday, January 20.  The students will be marching in the 
Steam Boat Festival Parade in Wynona, WI 

• State Music band and choir camp are the same week as the choir/band trip.  If student makes it into 
state, they can use the $100 deposit for the trip towards the camp. 

• Band Camp for Summer of 2020 will be the week of July 27. 
Jazz Band (Mr. Guerrero-Asst. Director of Bands) Not present, Information given by Jazz Band/Band 
President  Austin Kobylarczyk 

• Airport gig went well. 
• Jan 25 UWGB Jazz Festival for Red Raider Jazz band. 
• Feb. 1 Holy Family Jazz Festival for Red Raider and combo Jazz band. 

Choir (Mrs. Brown-Director of Choirs) 
• Gearing up for Chilirific and Solo Ensemble. 
• Choir White Elephant Gift Exchange went well the day before Christmas Break. 
• Choir will be getting new risers.  Thank you to Mr Pach found money in the budget to purchase them. 
• Musical rehearsals are going great.  Build days are every Saturday until Noon.  Any adults are welcome 

to come and help. 
• Mrs. Brown requested a sign up be made for the Bake Sale during the Musical intermission. 
• Tickets for Musical go on sale starting Jan. 22 online. 
• Choir/Drama is now a part of Center Stage that is a program run through the Appleton PAC.  Several 

cast members/stage crews have been able to go to workshops with the casts/crew of some of the 
shows that have come to the PAC (Hamilton and Phantom of the Opera). 

• Feast with Beauty and the Beast is a fundraiser to get a new digital sound system for the auditorium.  
Will happen Feb. 25 at 4:15 and 6:15. 

Agenda Items: 
 
Chilirific Music Palooza 

• Signup for volunteers will go up tomorrow for Chilirific. 
• Donations are still coming in and are due by Jan. 20.  A box will be placed outside of Mrs Brown office 

and Mr. Bush’s office. 



• Presale ticket money is also due by Jan. 20. 
 
Met Force Updates (Bill Larscheid)  

• Two new batteries bought for the radios, because one battery was completely dead. 
• Band Trailor is getting new Logo decals now and is ready to go for the 2020 marching season. 

Candy Sales recap 
• Was not very successful this year.  There was a lot of candy that did not sell and was thrown away.  

There were a lot of left-over donated ingredients for this that will be used to make desserts for Chilirific 
by JoAnn Widi and Charlotte Skala.  Thank you, JoAnn and Charlotte.  $2500 was raised this year 
whereas around $6000 and $4800 on other years was earned.  Question was raised if something 
different was done in marketing this year as opposed to previous years.  How is the information given to 
parent’s about presales?  It was placed on Facebook and in Newsletter. 

Lambeau Ticket Scanning Fundraising (Kelli Birk)  
● The season is over.   
● We need a new lead for ticket scanning.  We must decide by March whether we are going to use this 

as a fundraiser next year.  
Resch Center Fundraising (Jen Rhoades) Not present 

• Feb. 6 Brantly Gilbert and Feb. 15 Gamblers game are possible dates that we will need filled. 
• Once we get those dates ok’d, a signup will be put up online to sign up. 

Village Wide Rummage Sale 
• Held May 1 & 2.  We did not do it last year. 
• We would need a location and someone willing to be the lead. 

Solo Ensemble 
• March 7, 2020. 
• Volunteer signups will be going up soon. 

Items not on Agenda 
• Concerns were raised that there are other fundraisers we could be doing that would make more money, 

and that documentation is not being done so we can see what fundraisers work and which ones don’t.  
Income vs man hours required. 

• JoAnn Widi proposed that the money box is always counted by two people at the end of each event 
and documented.  Kim Hawpetoss seconded the motion. 

• Chaperones for Trips are working, there should be a thank you gift or something done.  Maybe give 
them a break on cost.  And it was felt that the medic for the trip should be comped.  This will be 
discussed with Mr. Busch. 
 

Motion to adjourn by Tom Tengowski, seconded by Deb Larscheid. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:48 pm. Next Meeting will be Monday, February 10,2020 7:00 pm LG1 


